To the Honourable Legislative Assembly of the Province of British Columbia, in Legislature Assembled: 
The petition of the undersigned, _Audra Boudreau__ , of the _City of Kelowna_ , states that: We ask that the development of a supported housing facility for substance-addicted homeless persons, primarily funded by the BC Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, located at 130 McCurdy Rd in Kelowna be stopped; This location is within a one-kilometer radius of more than 2700 school-age children, five elementary, middle and high schools, the area’s senior’s centre, and is in the centre of a residential area-where liquor and marijuana stores cannot even be placed!  This community within Kelowna, Rutland, already has a disproportionate amount of similar housing when compared to the rest of the City, and can handle no more as has been well-evidenced by many recent news stories of needles in our parks, vandalism, petty theft, human waste, and open drug use.  While we understand that those actively addicted to illicit drugs are a vulnerable population, placing 49 of them less than a kilometer from our 2700+ vulnerable children, and seniors, is unacceptable.  We request that this development be ceased, until public consultation occurs, perhaps looking into more suitable potential uses for the property, such as low-income family housing.  

Your petitioners respectfully request that the Honourable House cease this development at 130 McCurdy Rd in Kelowna immediately, so that our children and seniors can be safe in their own residential neighbourhoods.  
Dated _________of __________________, 2019. Signature:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_____________________________

    Audra Boudreau
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	Full Address
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